
 

PSSA Executive Committee Meeting 

February 25, 2025 

7:30 p.m. 

 

A virtual meeting of the PSSA Executive and Advisory Committees was held on Tuesday, February 25, 2025, at 7:30 p.m.  

 

Those in attendance included:  

Don Neilson, President 

Jim Hoffman, Vice President 

 Zach Eshbach, Treasurer 

Cathy Parson, Secretary 

Steve Ross, Tournament Director 

Sherry Anderson 

Elyse Bryson 

Dave Fish 

Jeff Graupp 

Debbie Ohye-Neilson 

Marcy Plunkett 

Carlette Proukou 

Carolyn Sukel 

Brett Wells 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:37 p.m. by Don Neilson. 

 

A motion was made by Jim and seconded by Zach to approve the minutes from the previous meeting.  Motion carried. 

 

President’s Report – Don 

 

5 Stand/ZZ Bird:  5-stand will be set up at the Keystone, Colonial and State Shoot at the expense of Rick Ott.  PSSA will 

not have any expense in this and all proceeds go to Rick. 

 

$2K Monday:  Rules are complete.   

 

PA State Skeet Championship:  A virtual meeting was held with the PA Skeet committee on Tuesday, February 18.  

Things look promising to be able to hold this in 2026. The Skeet Association will be solely responsible to raise the funds 

needed to construct the fields.  A minimum of 4 fields will be needed but they are hoping to have 8.   

 

Tournament Director Report – Steve 

 

Financials:  No change 

 

Program:  The program is finished.  Steve is waiting on some sponsorships and ads. 

 

Trophy Report - Debbie   

 

Debbie reported that the trophies are being ordered and a majority of the silver prizes have been purchased.  She is 

waiting on proofs for the trophies.  Krieghoff is offering a 50% discount on Krieghoff products that are used as trophies.  

Liz at ATA will allow us to use a credit for trophies at the Zone Shoot. 

 

Camping Committee – Jim, Zach, Carlette, Andy S. 

 

Carlette reported that lease renewals and new leases are coming in.   

 

 

 



Website – Carolyn and Steve 

 

No report. 

 

Fundraising 

 

2025 Raffle:  Tickets are still being sold.   

 

EZ-Go:  6,000 tickets are ordered for the EZ-Go. 

 

Winchester AA Shells:  Obtained through White Flyer rebate.  Shells will be used however we choose, i.e. prizes, shell 

option. 

 

AIM/SCTP/Midway Foundation 

 

Coaches Grant:  Sherry reported that a grant for $3,167 has been received from Midway on 2/18/25. 

 

Old Business 

 

Property R&M 

Randy Parson is waiting for a return call from the electrician for lower campground improvement. 

New Business   

 

• Discussion on holding a multi-state shoot in October.  Further discussion at next meeting.  

• Discussion on implementing a Champion of Champions at the Zone Shoot.  Further discussion at next meeting. 

• Steve Ross reported that we will be using Presquad.com for all our presquadding.  He also reported that all banks 

will be assigned by random draw. 

 

The next meeting will be virtual on Tuesday, March 18 at 8:00 p.m. (note change of usual time for this meeting) 

 

Jim moved and Cathy seconded to adjourn. Motion carried. 

 

Respectively submitted, 

Cathy Parson, PSSA secretary 


